
November 2020

Dear Pastors, Churches and Friends of the Harvest, 
Rejoice and Sing! O Blessed Christmas! A SAVIOUR, A SAVIOUR WAS BORN!

That is the unchanging good news of the ages.  It is the Saviour whom we have proclaimed these many years 
on the mission field.  Eighty-seven (87) received Him as Saviour in the past two months, September to 
October.  Fourteen (14) were baptized.  We are restricted on what we can do in the ministry because of the 
coronavirus and government orders.  However, God is still moving and working in the hearts of our people.  
The church still supports missionaries.  We had a Missions Emphasis Sunday in October that went well.  In 
November I am invited to preach the missions conference of one of the churches we helped to start.  
These are the churches that we have helped to start.  Since the coronavirus lockdowns and restrictions, the 
attendances of all the churches are about half of what they used to be. The church averages mentioned below 
are the averages before the corona virus came.
1.	 Victory Baptist Church – This is our first church that I started 26 years ago.  We average around 220.  I still 

pastor this church and train men to go out as church planters.  
2.	 Foundation Baptist Church – This is the second church we helped to start.  This church is pastored by 

Zakir Ibrahim.  He was saved from Islam and was our assistant pastor at Victory Baptist for several years.  
The church averages 220.   

3.	 Harbour Light Baptist Church – We helped to start this church with a fellow missionary who has since 
returned to the US.  It is pastored by one of his converts, Brother Rovin.  Brother Rovin is doing a great job 
there.  The church averages about 100. 

4.	 Fort Island Baptist Church – This church averages 50 and is also pastored by Brother Rovin.  The church is 
by a river and they use boats to bring people to church.  

5.	 Cornerstone Baptist Church – This church is pastored by one of our converts and he started this church.  
He and his family were saved out of Hinduism.  The pastor’s name is Brother Boodram.  The church 
averages 80.  This church is deep in the heart of the Amazon region.  It takes a couple of hours to get there 
on poor, winding dirt roads.  

Some of you get our prayer letters by mail and some by email. If you would like to receive our prayer letters by 
email rather than mail, email us and let us know.  Our email is singwenoel@gmail.com.   If you have not 
already seen our recent ministry video, you can watch it on YouTube.  Type in this link: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OdOV6iC29hU
Thank you for your keen interest in our ministry and for encouraging us with your support all through this year.  Your 
giving has enabled the furtherance of the Gospel in Guyana.  We rejoice with you and your family this holiday season.

                                                 Ephesians 5:4 «... but rather giving of thanks.»
In Christ Jesus the Anchor Holds,

The Shrivnauth family
Noel, Charlene, Rydal, Gretel, Elsie and Nolan    


